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In my confirmation hearing, and on several occasions since I have 
become Director, the subject of our relationships with 
communities at the gateway to our parks has come up. We must 
develop a regular means of engaging in a two-way dialog with 
neighboring communities, civic and business leaders and 
residents. We must consider the views of many constituents and 
make decisions that carefully balance the competing interests, 
while operating within the statutory purpose of the national 
parks. We cannot succeed in carrying out our vision without 
working closely with park neighbors; certainly, to listen but 
also to inform them of the purposes and policies for which each 
park was established and must be managed. 

Last year the Division of Park Planning and Special Studies 
contracted with the Sonoran Institute to organize two advanced 
seminars on partnerships with gateway communities. These 
seminars, conducted at Gettysburg National Military Park In June 
and Zion National Park in November, 1996, were designed to 
summarize lessons learned by park managers in developing 
cooperative relationships with neighboring communities to protect 
resources and provide visitor services. 

The seminars brought together a diverse group of superintendents, 
division chiefs, program managers, and local officials who have 
taken leading roles in formulating creative solutions to problems 
that cross park boundaries. A complete report on the seminars, 
entitled "National Parka and Their Neighbors: Lessons Learned 
from the Field on Building Partnerships with Local Communities," 
is attached, and is being sent to each superintendent and program 
center in the Service. 

Of equal importance is the strong and positive relationships 
which the Service develops with communities who invite us in to 
support their open space planning efforts in areas where we have 
no NPS units. Our Rivers, Trails and Conservation Assistance 
Program has achieved a remarkable record of success in supporting 
community initiatives in conservation open space planning and 
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landscape protection. Many of you will have already seen an 
excellent notebook prepared in the Pacific West Region entitled, 
"Building Gateway Partnerships: A Process for Shaping the Future 
of Your Community" which I highly recommend to you. 

There is also considerable interest being expressed in this large 
topic from the Department of Interior and in other federal 
Departments. Most recently, the Federal Interagency Tourism 
Policy Council, co-chaired by Commerce Secretary Daley and 
Interior Deputy Secretary Garamendi, has identified cooperation 
with gateway communities as one of its highest priorities, and 
Deputy Secretary Garamendi has seen to it that Interior has the 
overall lead in coordinating the federal government's effort to 
work more closely with gateway communities. 

The actions suggested from our own two seminars are being 
considered by the recently established Servicewide Partnership 
Working Group. Progress on these actions will require support 
from this group, and both individual parks and program offices. 

Taken as a whole, I hope you will agree that we must step up our 
outreach with our gateway communities. To this end, I will be 
conferring with the National Leadership Council at our next 
meeting to develop our best course of action. Be assured that I 
will expect positive results in building strong working 
relationships with our gateway communities. 












































